
S. Lake Tahoe council skips
headhunter;  Kerry  city
manager for at least 90 days
Nancy Kerry will be city manager of South Lake Tahoe at least
until Oct. 1.

The City Council at a special meeting Tuesday night voted 4-1
to put Kerry, who is current assistant city manager until Tony
O’Rourke leaves at the end of June, in the top job. Councilman
Tom Davis was the lone dissenter. He favored a full search for
the next city manager.

Nancy Kerry

The council also on May 29 on a 5-0 vote hired Ralph Anderson
& Associates to perform a background check on Kerry. This was
one of four firms who earlier this month gave presentations to
the council with a desire to become the headhunting firm to
find the next city manager. The fee will not exceed $2,000.

Kerry, who was not at the meeting because she is on vacation,
will have her interim contract on the June 5 agenda. She will
be making $2,000 more a month starting July 1 – for what would
be $141,240 a year. (O’Rourke makes $175,000.)

— Kathryn Reed
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